


Board Minutes
June 6, 2024


The regular meeting of the Crawford County Board of Road Commissioners was held at their office at 500 Huron Street on Thursday, June 6, 2024, at 4:30 p.m., Present: Commissioner Jones, Vice Chairman Summers, Commissioner Hanson Chairman Halstead. Absent: Commissioner Larson. Administrative staff present:  Managing Director Don Babcock and Clerk of the Board, Leann Neilson. Public Attending:  Dorothy Frederick, County Commissioner, Tom Coors, Maple Forest Township Supervisor, Lacey Stephan, Grayling Township Supervisor, Dan Walker, Stoops Western Star, David Kossak, Potlatch Deltic, and Sergeant Hibernig, Camp Grayling DPW.
[bookmark: _Hlk69453581]
[bookmark: _Hlk87871049]It was moved by Commissioner Jones and supported by Chairman Halstead to approve the June 6, 2024; Crawford County Road Commission Agenda as presented. Roll Call:  Larson absent, Halstead yea, Jones yea, Hanson yea, Summers yea. Motion Carried.

It was moved by Vice Chairman Summers, supported by Commissioner Hanson to approve the May 23, 2024, Board Minutes as presented. Roll Call: Larson absent, Halstead yea, Jones yea, Hanson yea, Summers yea. Motion carried.

Accounts Payable Voucher #18 in the amount of $140,901.94 was moved to pay by Chairman Halstead and supported by Vice Chairman Summers with a disclosure from Commissioner Hanson that check number 65269 in the amount of $101.72 is being paid to his nephew Tyler Hanson.  Roll Call: Larson absent, Halstead yea, Jones yea, Hanson yea, Summers yea.  Motion Carried.

Cash Flow: None

Accounts Receivables: Commissioner Hanson inquired about the outstanding invoice owed by Erich Christman and whether Attorney William Carey has sent a collection letter. Managing Director Babcock will contact Attorney Carey. 

Blade and Brine Report: The road commission will be blading more next week after the rain stops. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Dorothy Frederick reported that constituents have concerns regarding the stop sign at the corner of Military Rd. and Fletcher Rd. People keep blowing through the stop. What can be done to bring extra attention to the stop signs there? Managing Director Babcock will look at the issue.  In addition, Brian Ashton of Beaver Creek Township is concerned about the speed limit on dirt roads. Managing Director Babcock explained that the road commission does not set speed limits, those are imposed by the state and in his experience the state is reluctant to post speed limit signs on gravel roads because of the constant changing conditions of the gravel surface. Mr. Ashton is encouraged to contact the police to enforce a speed limit or request a speed limit change. 

Tom Coors, Maple Forest Supervisor, inquired about the start date for the County Road 612 project. Pulverizing is expected to begin the week of June 17 and won’t be paved until sometime after July 8, 2024.

Dan Walker of Stoops Western Star and Lacey Stephan, Grayling Township Supervisor approached the Board regarding the progress of plans for Industrial Drive. Dan Walker updated the Board on the progress of the construction, sewer and water permitting for the new Western Star business that is being built on Industrial Drive. Grayling Township is willing to match 50% of the cost of the road project and the McCoy family is willing to contribute up to $200,000 to the project to expedite it. Managing Director Babcock will revise and update the project estimates. Grayling Township does not wish to use their local township allocation toward commercial expenses such as Industrial Drive but rather they would like to keep the allocation for local road projects such as Karen Woods.

NEW BUSINESS: 
It was moved by Chairman Halstead and seconded by Vice Chairman Summers to authorize the Road Board and Clerk of the Board Leann Neilson to sign the application for reimbursement for engineering and submit the application to MDOT.  Roll Call Larson absent, Halstead yea, Jones yea, Hanson yea, Summers yea. Motion Carried. 

It was moved by Chairman Halstead and seconded by Commissioner Hanson to authorize the road commission to advertise for bids for clearing and grubbing on Leline Road with a bid opening date of June 20, 2024, rather than July 3, 2024. Roll Call: Larson absent, Jones yea, Hanson yea, Halstead yea. Motion Carried. 
 
[bookmark: _Hlk94867250]OLD BUSINESS: 
Sergeant Hibernig from Camp Grayling was in attendance to discuss outstanding invoice #3191 for damage done to County Road 612 and request issuance of moving permits the Camp needs. Commissioner Hanson requested that Sergeant Hibernig ask Colonel Rogers to make some calls to expedite the invoice payment process and then the road commission will issue requested permits. Sergeant Hibernig will contact Managing Director Babcock next week with updates on the invoice payment. Commissioner Jones suggested Colonel Rogers attend the next Board meeting for discussion if the issue is not resolved by then.

It was moved by Chairman Halstead and seconded by Commissioner Jones to award the cutting-edge blades bid to Valk Manufacturing. Roll Call: Larson absent, Jones yea, Hanson yea, Summers yea, Halstead yea. Motion Carried. 


MANAGING DIRECTOR COMMENTS:  

Elmers is working on screening gravel at Ostrander Pit. They are approximately 50% finished.

County Road 612 bridge construction project update – bridge is open to traffic however the contractor still has clean up to do. The road commission has taken down the detour signs.

Twin Bridge Replacement project – still finishing up preliminary design and Huron Pines is seeking approximately $6.6 million in funding.


Continued minutes 6/6/2024 meeting

Industrial Drive – If Project Raven purchases the proposed site on Industrial Drive and the Department of Natural Resources adds an additional piece of property the alignment of Industrial Drive will have to change. It may also be necessary to obtain additional right of way.

COMMISSIONER’S COMMENTS: 

Commissioner Larson – Absent. 

Commissioner Summers – Informed the Board that former employee Bob Peterson’s son Billy has passed away. There will be a memorial for him soon. 

Commissioner Hanson – Inquired how someone would go about developing a road that hasn’t been platted? For the road commission to take over a road the road would have to meet minimum road standards laid forth by the road commission.  Commissioner Hanson also inquired about the report he requested. The report is not something our software offers so Clerk of the Board Leann Neilson is compiling the information and creating a spreadsheet for the Board.  

Commissioner Jones – None

Chairman Halstead – It was moved by Chairman Halstead, and seconded by Commissioner Jones to change the July 3, 2024 Crawford County Road Commission Board Meeting date to Tuesday July 2, 2024 at 4:30 p.m. Roll Call: Larson absent, Jones yea, Hanson yea, Summers yea, Halstead yea. Motion Carried.  

There being no further business to come before the Board Vice Chairman Summers declared the meeting adjourned at 5:31 p.m.




________________________________				_____________________________
Ryan Halstead, Chairman          	       			Leann Neilson, Clerk of the Board 

